

# CONSTRUCTION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

**MEETING**  
**June 1, 2005**  
**Salem**

**Members present:**

Joe Miller – Chair  
Ron Haverkost  
Bob Harris  
Frank Upham

**Members present:**

Don Berg  
Dale Matlock  
Jeff Jackson  
Barry moreland

**Members present:**

John Cox  
Pete DeLuca

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 A.M.

**1. MINUTES OF THE MAY 4, 2005 and April 12<sup>th</sup>, MEETING AND ACTION ITEMS:**

It was moved by Dale Matlock and seconded by Frank Upham that the minutes for the May meeting be approved with no changes. All committee members were in favor.

**2. OLD BUSINESS:**

Status of current rule review:

Nothing to report

502 Committee:

Bob Harris talked about the final draft for the newest publication for setting walls in construction (leading edge work) and he was in need of pictures for the final draft. The next 502 committee meeting is on June 30<sup>th</sup> at 9:00 to 11:00 A.M. at Bob's office. Ron was going to meet with Ellis and Rocky on the 20<sup>th</sup> to look at what is still needed for to complete the current project. Ron will report back anything at the next meeting. Bob also asked if there were any pre-thoughts for the next 502 project. The committee suggested a publication for fall hazards for plumbing, electricians. Jeff asked about adding a specific video to the current project and possibly adding a short video to the fall protection series specific to each process and also add a topic to toolbox talk section with a managers version and an employee version. Don complemented the 502 committee on what a great job and all the effort they put into the publications so far.

Safe Jobs Smart Business Action Plan:

Display stands - The committee discussed the amount of display stands that are left. We have added to our database the following companies:

- Central Oregon Building Supply - Bend
- Kilgore Blackman Building Materials -Salem
- Safety and Supply Co. - Portland
- HBA Josephine Co. - Grants Pass
- Gerretsen's Building Supply - Roseburg
- Lumbermens - Klamath Falls
- Laborer's Local 320 - Portland

If you know of any other companies that have received a floor stand, please let Barbara Belcher know by emailing her the contact information as soon as possible so she can follow up with these

There is an information packet enclosed with each floor stand. Please remove the information sheet, fill it out and send it to Barb in the envelope provided in the information packet.

OR-OSHA's 2006-2010 Strategic Plan:

Nothing new to report. Continuing to create new partnerships and outreaches and continuing to work on consistency and becoming more integrated. Also working on presenting a united front with One OSHA.

**3. NEW BUSINESS:**

Health and Safety Issues (global/current):

Ergonomics

Ladder Safety

- Dale mentioned that he offers to visit employers to talk about ladder safety to employers and also discusses other tools like the PESO program.
- Joe suggested publishing a safety sticker that could be placed on the front of a ladder so that it reminds users to be cautious of the potential hazards associated with ladders.
- Bob suggested a training program implemented like a "Compliance Officer Boot-camp."
- Jeff suggested a written training program
- Don stated that in addition to a written training program, managers and compliance officers should be supporting people to make individual decisions to use ladders appropriately.
- Ron asked the committee how to impact individuals. Would it take an injury or strict supervision to encourage people to use ladders appropriately.

**ACTION:** Jeff will look at system issues and bring in an outline of a ladder safety training program.

**ACTION:** The committee will continue to discuss the idea of publishing a safety sticker for the front of ladders.

Anchors

- Joe mentioned that anchors should be discussed at the next meeting because the committee was running out of time.
- Ron brought the committee a summary of Washington's anchor information.

**ACTION:** John was putting an information packet together with a CD for architects.

**ACTION:** Frank had success in talking with Jim Neish with Mulvaney G2. Jim would be willing to come and talk with the committee about the concerns that architects have but he has not been able to target a date yet.

Uniformity Issues: Nothing to report

Open Forum:

Nothing to report

The meeting came to a close at 11:58 PM.

The next meeting will be held July 6<sup>th</sup>, 2005 at the L & I Building in Salem, **Room B.**